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Independent Citizens Redistricting Commission 
January 23, 2024 Meeting Public Comment 

Date of Submission: January 22, 2023 3:00 PM 
Method of Submission: Email To <Redistricting@Michigan.gov> 
Name: James Galant 
Subject: MICRC_Public Comment_01-22-2024(am) 

MICRC & Secretary Benson, 

These are my opinions! (01-22-2024) 

• I regret having to address Racial Gerrymandering in Detroit, Michigan (U.S.A.). 
• Since a Supermajority of White People accomplished this Racial Gerrymandering – let me 
personally apologize to every individual on Earth for their Shenanigans! 
• The manner in which the White Commissioners are performing their duties “is not” (I repeat) “is 
not” consistent with the values of White People in the United States of America, because our values are 
contained in the United States Constitution (1776) as amended and Robert’s Rules of Order, Newly 
Revised (2020)(RONR) as a direct interpretation of our Legislatures' Rules of Procedure in the U.S. 
House of Representatives. 
• The biggest problem today is that Secretary Benson and the MICRC were instructed to 
follow Robert's Rules by Mike Brady (MDOS, Dir. Legal Serv.) on 09-17-2020 and you “did not” (I repeat) 
you “did not” follow Robert’s Rules from the beginning in 2020 until today. 
• On page 366/ line 8 (RONR) says; ‘There shall be no debate - before a Motion - with proper 
support - to approve a specific action’. 
• Parliamentary - Common Law in the USA allows you only “one (1) yes or no question” at a time 
and your statements must be germane to the “immediately pending Motion”. 
• Yet you still have no "Motions to Approve" the new Court Ordered Maps to replace your 
previously Gerrymandered Maps. Please let us know; When will you make a Motion to approve our new 
Unconstitutional maps? 
• (Also), The Constitutional Amendment (Prop 2 of 2018), “did not create” the MICRC as Comm. 
Szetela has alleged in a document to "Vacate Commissioner Eid". It merely re-designed, re-tooled, and 
re-named the “Commission on Legislative Apportionment” that was created in 1963 to “establish” the 
MICRC in its current iteration - according to the MI Supreme Court in a (VNP -Counter Complaint) in 
2018. Also, there is a real chance for future Constitutional Ballot Proposals in Michigan affecting the 
MICRC. 

Thank you for your continued service and Have a Nice Day! 

James Gallant (White Guy of Irish-American descent), 

Marquette County Suicide Prevention Coalition 
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My name is Sherry Trezise. I live in Okemos, MI. I am proud and grateful to live in a state in which the 
responsibility for redistricting rests in the hands of a citizen commission, rather than in the hands of 
politicians. 

I understand that you have been directed by the Court to re-draw several districts in the Detroit area, 
which will impact our state Representatives and Senators. 

As you begin this process, please keep in mind that it is vitally important to ALL Michigan citizens that you 
create FAIR STATEWIDE MAPS. No matter where we live, we each need to know that our vote has the 
actual opportunity to elect the Representative and Senator of our choice. When our maps are FAIR, 
STATEWIDE, neither political party will have an “election guarantee” in any district. This is the very 
essence of our democracy! 

Thank you for the work you have devoted to creating maps for Michigan, and for the work you have yet to 
do. I will be following your progress toward creating the FAIR STATEWIDE MAPS we all deserve. 

Sincerely, 
Sherry Trezise 
Okemos, MI 










